
 
 

RIVERBRIDGE 
REVIEW 

Spring Term Week 6 9th February 2024 
 

The parent consultations this week seem to have gone well and were well attended by 
parents and carers. There will be a couple of these meetings which will need to be 
rescheduled for after half term due to staff sickness – if this affects you please make sure 
that you look out for the email which explains the change of date.  
Obviously, for those parents that were unable to book, or who were unable to attend 
their meetings, it is essential that these are also re-booked for after half term. 
Thank you in advance. 
One common theme this week has been sickness. Quite a number of children and staff 
have fallen foul of a sickness bug. In these instances, we always seek advice from UK 
Health Security Agency and make sure that all recommendations are being followed. 
The basic hygiene expectations have been raised again with all children and will 
continue to be a priority when we return after the half term break. More information is 
attached to the newsletter.  

The wet weather on Thursday morning once again made parking and driving conditions 
difficult at Park Avenue. Please can I ask that you think about a ‘wet weather plan’ so 
that you either arrive at school a little earlier in time for the gates opening at 8.40am or 
consider a longer walk to school with wellies, rain coats and umbrellas. Once again 
many of the local residents were keen to share their annoyance with the gridlock on 
Thursday. I am unsure what the solution is. Thank to Mrs Lenton Clark who braved the 
rain and directed traffic to make sure that everyone arrived safely. 

   

Safer Internet Day with 1L 4T were the winning class for TTRS  6K in their Computing lesson 

Riverbridge is a very diverse school with a large number of languages spoken across the 
8 different year groups. We are keen to find out what we are doing well and what could 
be improved so that diversity and inclusion is as positive as it can be. With this in mind, 
can I ask you all to complete the following short survey: 

Google Form here 
We will use this information after half term to help hone what we have in place and 
what we might change. Thank you in advance. 
Finally, I wish you all a very pleasant half term holiday. We will be returning to school on 
Monday 19th February with gates opening again at 8.40am. We look forward to seeing 
you all then. 
 

https://forms.gle/HfFT8WEFJooDqvqJ9


Stay, Play & Learn Sessions Nursery 

During the week of 4th March, we would like to invite parents to come into the Nursery to participate with 
your child’s learning and activities. Unfortunately, due to space in the Nursery we are only able to invite one 
parent per child and kindly ask you to make alternative childcare arrangements for siblings.  
These sessions are a great way for you to spend some time experiencing how your child is learning in the 
nursery and for you to join in with some fun activities. Dates do book up quickly so please sign up as soon 
as possible using one of the Eventbrite links below when they open tonight at 6.30pm. We look forward to 
welcoming you into the Nursery soon.  
Hedgehogs Stay, Play & Learn 4th March 9-10am Rabbits Stay, Play & Learn 6th March 1.30-2.30pm 
Hedgehogs Stay, Play & Learn 5th March 9-10am Rabbits Stay, Play & Learn 7th March 9-10am 
Hedgehogs Stay, Play & Learn 6th March 9-10am Rabbits Stay, Play & Learn 8th March 9-10am 
 

Scopay Balances Whole School 
Please can we ask you to login to your Scopay account over the half term and clear any outstanding 
balances before the children return on Monday 19th February.  
As a reminder, school dinners for those children in Year 3 to 6 need to be paid for in advance. Thank you 
for your co-operation with this. 
 

Family Learning Sessions Year 1 

Family Learning in Year 1 is a great opportunity for a member of the family to come in and experience a 
lesson in their child's classroom. You will get the opportunity to watch a maths carpet time session before 
engaging in a range of activities with your child. These activities are aimed at recapping, developing and 
applying the children's understanding of place value of numbers up to 50. As always, we ask only one 
parent/carer for each child to attend. Please sign up using one of the Eventbrite links below that go live 
from tonight at 6.30pm. We look forward to welcoming you into our classrooms. 
1H Stay & Learn 12th March 9.10 - 10.10am 1H Stay & Learn 13th March 9.10 - 10.10am 
1L Stay & Learn 12th March 9.10 - 10.10am 1L Stay & Learn 13th March 9.10 - 10.10am 
1R Stay & Learn 12th March 9.10 - 10.10am 1R Stay & Learn 13th March 9.10 - 10.10am 
 

Digits Day Donations Whole School 
Thank you to everyone who donated last week to the NSPCC’s Digits Day. The children had lots of fun and 
we raised a whooping total of £422 for this worthy cause. Thank you again for your support.  
 

Clubs – walking home Year 5 & 6 
After half term, children in Year 5 & 6 who have parental consent to walk home alone will be able to do so 
after clubs. 
If you haven't yet given consent for your child to walk home alone from school and would like to, you can 
do so via the Google Form found on our website - here for Year 5 and here for Year 6. 
 

Times Tables Rock Stars Whole School 

After 4T’s fantastic performance in the Lumen Learning Trust’s TTRS Battle last week – being crowned Best 
Class - it seems an apt time to ask parents to visit play.ttrockstars.com/reset to load the latest version on 
your device's browser at home, or to update the Times Tables Rock Stars app from the app store. Doing so 
will ensure the children receive the most secure, feature-rich and enjoyable experience of Times Tables 
Rock Stars at home.   
 

Volunteering Safeguarding Training Whole School 
Our next Safeguarding training session is taking place on Wednesday 6th March at 9am at our Park Avenue 
base and will last approximately 90minutes. The session is open to new volunteers and any parents that 
have started the volunteer recruitment process and are yet to attend the Safeguarding training. If you are 
able to attend please complete this Google Form stating your availability.  
 

Bog Babies Year 1 

 

1H would like to say a huge thank you to Aadhya's mum for hand crocheting two Bog Babies to 
support the children’s English learning this half term. The children really enjoyed reading the 
Bog Baby story and looking after their own Bog Baby visitors. 

 

Survey Nursery 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/hedgehogs-stay-play-learn-sessions-4th-march-9-10am-tickets-823999403397
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/rabbits-stay-play-learn-sessions-wednesday-6th-march-130-230pm-tickets-825330033347
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/hedgehogs-stay-play-learn-sessions-tuesday-5th-march-9-10am-tickets-825323493787
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/rabbits-stay-play-learn-sessions-thursday-7th-march-9-10am-tickets-825361487427
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/hedgehogs-stay-play-learn-sessions-wednesday-6th-march-9-10am-tickets-825326793657
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/rabbits-stay-play-learn-sessions-friday-8th-march-9-10am-tickets-825378578547
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1h-stay-learn-sessions-tuesday-12th-march-910-1010am-tickets-828337990227
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1h-stay-learn-sessions-wednesday-13th-march-910-1010am-tickets-828352944957?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1l-stay-play-sessions-tuesday-12th-march-910-1010am-tickets-828367327977?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1l-stay-learn-sessions-wednesday-13th-march-910-1010am-tickets-828373345977?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1r-stay-learn-sessions-tuesday-12th-march-910-1010am-tickets-828380477307?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1r-stay-learn-sessions-wednesday-13th-march-910-1010am-tickets-828384950687?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-5
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-6
http://play.ttrockstars.com/reset
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScExbGySuTDsuIJwiUWuOVa-2Q29wUa49Rxl9ZM7dlO19acyQ/viewform?usp=pp_url


We are keen to know what parents and carers feel we are doing well and what we might be able to do 
differently to enhance the Early Years curriculum learning. To help us with this, please can all Nursery 
parents and carers complete the following Google Form found here. 
Your answers will be used to help us adapt and enhance what we do in our Nursery. The survey will be 
active until Friday 23rd February. 
 

Safer Internet Day 2024 Whole School 

Across the school, we have been learning about what Artificial Intelligence (AI) is and how AI can be used 
for good in society. Each year group was set a task to write descriptions that would match 3 computer 
generated images. The children enjoyed carefully choosing adjectives to see if they could find a match when 
their descriptions were typed into a text-to-image creator online. The children then became the AI 'bot' and 
had to draw what they thought the computer would create when they were given the description 'a large 
orange cat sleeping under a tiny umbrella'. The children had lots of fun exploring a brand new technology 
type and learning about the technology of old including vinyl record players, Game Boys, CD players and 
rotary landline phones.  
 

Vacancies Whole School 

Walton Oak Primary School is recruiting:  
We are looking to appoint two enthusiastic Teaching Assistants who can bring high quality support to 
children in our Early Years Foundation Stage. We are looking for individuals who are not afraid to make mud 
pies and, if asked to be a zoo keeper, can jump into role and be immersed in the children’s play. For more 
information please see: https://www.eteach.com/job/early-years-teaching-assistant-1399591 
Saxon Primary School is recruiting:  
We are seeking to appoint a highly motivated and proactive individual for the role of 1:1 SEND Teaching 
Assistant at Saxon Primary School. This is an opportunity for an individual who is patient and resilient to join 
our friendly and aspirational team of teaching and support staff. For more information please see: 
https://www.eteach.com/job/send-teaching-assistant-1399607 
Darley Dene Primary School in Addlestone is recruiting:  
We are looking to appoint an Early Years teaching assistant who has a passion for creating life-long 
learners, is committed to inclusion and equality and has high expectations of themselves and every child. If 
you would like to become a part of our friendly and inclusive support staff team and for more information 
please see: https://www.eteach.com/job/nursery-teaching-assistant-1400225  
 

Outside Vacancy Whole School 
Communications Administrator – Thamesmead School, Shepperton 
8am-4.15pm – Monday – Friday, term time only. 
https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/communications-administrator-tw179ee-1992083 
 

PTA Whole School 
 

Riverbridge PTA is our school’s fundraising community. 
Everyone’s welcome to get involved. 

 

Have a great half term! 
The first half of the spring term has really flown by! We would like to wish everyone a good half term break 
and encourage you to get involved in the activities we have lined up when we return to school. These 
include our Sponsored Leap during the week of 26th February (see below) and our Easter Trail on Sunday 
17th March - look out for more information and tickets for the trail going on sale from 1st March. 
Get ready for our Sponsored Leap 
To celebrate leap year, we’re running a Sponsored Leap during the week of 26th February that every child 
can take part in during PE lessons. The children will be able to complete challenges like hopscotch, jumping 
like a frog or hopping on one leg. It will be lots of fun and help the school to raise money towards this 
Year’s £15,000 PTA fundraising target. Look out for more details and sponsor forms which went home in 
book bags this week. 

https://forms.gle/mZPCWvDktyD2kv1Y7
https://www.eteach.com/job/early-years-teaching-assistant-1399591
https://www.eteach.com/job/send-teaching-assistant-1399607
https://www.eteach.com/job/nursery-teaching-assistant-1400225
https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/communications-administrator-tw179ee-1992083


Run the Staines 10K for Riverbridge PTA- 12th May 
Thank you to everyone who has already got in touch to let us know they would like to run the Staines 10K 
for Riverbridge PTA! If you’re thinking of taking part in the run on 12th May, you can simply select 
Riverbridge PTA when you register at www.staines10k.co.uk and we will help you to raise money by 
promotion on our channels including Facebook and this newsletter. Please get in touch with us at 
pta.riverbridge@lumenlearningtrust.co.uk if you’d like to run for us. See attached more information and our 
sponsor form. 
Bag2School collection raises £161 
Thank you again to everyone who donated clothes bags to our collection last week. We can now confirm 
that the collection raised £161 towards this year’s PTA fundraising target! 

Stay connected with Riverbridge PTA on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/groups/RiverbridgePrimarySchoolPTA or get in touch at 

pta.riverbridge@lumenlearningtrust.co.uk 
 

Gold Leaves    Whole School 
Well done to all the children below who have received a gold leaf this week. 
We are now half way through the year and I can think of no better way to finish!  
Great job everyone! 

Angelina C Seth AJ Freya A 
Arenna M Rowan S Aadhya S 

Maghizhini E Juno C (1L) Sree Pranavi A 
Ramses DS Advik B Livia P 

Alan M Margherita A Dusty S 
Jaiden M Teddy R Joseph B 
Romilly O Maahi K Ariya P 
Lewis C Anika M Tommy S 
Tyler F David A Larson C 

Kayhan A Arjun M Romy K 
Isaac T Jocelyn P Eva W 
Mimi M Abbey D Kridhaya VK 
Jack D Angela B Isaanvi A 

Joseph W Laylah-Anne M Ahaan P 
Devyan R Leo B (5G) Maxim G 

Ella-Rose Y Vihan K Valenkey F 
Chloe S Janiyah T William C 
Henry S Seren B Vivien B 

Surabhi R Jack H Kayana B 
Max N  Juno C (6I)  Partameena A 

Zahra S Harrison D  
 

Rainbow Awards Nursery 
Well done also goes to the children in Hedgehogs and Rabbits that have reached the rainbow this week.  

Rosealiyah CB Victoria K Alissa S 
Nancy L Freddie W  

House Competition Whole School 

mailto:pta.riverbridge@lumenlearningtrust.co.uk
http://www.facebook.com/groups/RiverbridgePrimarySchoolPTA
mailto:pta.riverbridge@lumenlearningtrust.co.uk


There have been two awards shared this week in what has been a busy one! 
The ‘Helping Others’ Award saw a resounding win for Water House – 79pts. Air secured second spot (70pts) 
with Fire in 3rd (61pts). 
The Being Our Best Awards were handed out in today’s assembly – these are attached to this week’s Review 
and are well worth a read! 
The Being Our Best Cup was another victory for Water House with 19pts. Fire were 2nd (12pts) and Air 3rd 
(11pts). 
All these additional points have been added to the totals below and Water House have a very healthy lead 
as they head into the second half of the year.  
Can they be caught? 

 

 

  

 

137.5 
Points 

 

 

135 
Points 

 

 

177.5 
Points 

 
 
 

 

 

Oracy Project – Question of the Week! Whole School 
 This week’s ‘Question of the Week’ is… 

Oracy Project – Question of the Week! 
                                 This week’s talk question is: 
                                     As we have reached the half way  
                               point of the school year, what 
                                      are your aims for the  
                                            second-half? 

 

Wishing you all a peaceful and relaxing half term holiday. 
We look forward to seeing you again on Monday 19th February 2024. 

Paul Grimwood  
Headteacher 
 

Dates for the diary… 
 

Spring Term 2024 
 Mon 12th Feb – Fri 16th Feb 2024 Spring Half Term 
 Mon 19th February Children return to school 
 Thurs 22nd February World Thinking Day – children are welcome to 

wear their Guiding and Scouting uniform 
 Fri 23rd February Year 3 Sleepover 
 w/c Mon 26th February   PTA Sponsored Leap during PE lessons 
 Mon 26th February  Stay, Play & Learn sessions Reception  

 
 

https://forms.gle/kfAZBKxNYHM4xVSz8
https://forms.gle/ZTT1ymwTSivg5Yg78


 Tues 27th February  Stay, Play & Learn sessions Reception  
 Weds 28th February  Stay, Play & Learn sessions Reception  
 w/c Mon 4th March Stay, Play & Learn sessions Nursery 
 Mon 4th March World Book Day Hedgehogs – more details to 

follow 
 Tues 5th March  Duck eggs arrive Reception & Nursery – more 

details to follow 
 Weds 6th March Pastoral Coffee Morning at KGB 8.45am – 

10am 
 Weds 6th March Volunteer Safeguarding training 9am - PAB 
 Thurs 7th March World Book Day – more details to follow 
 Fri 8th March – Sun 10th March Bowles Residential – Year 5 link to the letter 

can be found here 
 Weds 13th March ‘The Children at War’ exhibition visit – Year 6 

link to the letter here 
 Fri 8th – 17th March   British Science Week 
 Sun 17th March PTA Easter Trail – more details to come 
 w/c Mon 11th March Family Learning Year 1  
 Weds 20th March  Woolley Firs Trip Reception – link to the letter 

here 
 Thurs 21st March  Woolley Firs Trip Reception – link to the letter 

here 
 Fri 22nd March Enrichment Clubs end 
 Mon 25th March  Freshwater Theatre Ancient Egypt workshop 

Year 3 – more details to follow 
 Thurs 28th March End of term for children: 1.20pm KGB, 1.30pm 

PAB, 1.40pm Nursery 
 Thurs 28th March No After School Club 
 Fri 29th March – Fri 12th April 2024 Easter Holidays 

Summer Term 2024 
 Mon 15th April  Children return to school 
 Sun 12th May Staines 10K – select Riverbridge PTA for 

sponsorship 
 Weds 22nd – Fri 24th May Rise Up Residential – Year 4 link to the letter 

can be found here 
Mon 27th May – Fri 31st May 2024 Summer Half Term 
 Mon 3rd June Children return to school 
 Fri 19th July End of term for children: 1.20pm KGB, 1.30pm 

PAB, 1.40pm Nursery 
 Fri 19th July No After School Club 
 Mon 22nd July Inset day 4 

https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-5/year-5-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-5/year-5-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-6/year-6-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/reception/reception-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/reception/reception-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/reception/reception-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/reception/reception-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-4/year-4-letters-home
https://www.riverbridgeprimary.co.uk/learning/year-groups/year-4/year-4-letters-home


 Tues 23rd July Inset day 5 
Weds 24th July – Fri 31st August 2024 Summer Holiday 

Autumn Term 2024 
 Mon 2nd September  Inset day 1 
 Tues 3rd September Inset day 2 
 Weds 4th September Children return to school 
Mon 28th Oct – Fri 1st November 2024 Autumn Half Term 
 Mon 4th November Inset day 3 
 Tues 5th November Children return to school 
 Fri 20th December End of term for children: 1.20pm KGB, 1.30pm 

PAB, 1.40pm Nursery 
 Fri 20th December No After School Club 
Mon 23rd Dec – Fri 3rd January 2025 Christmas Holiday 

Spring Term 2025 
 Mon 6th January Children return to school 
 Mon 17th Feb – Fri 21st Feb 2025 Spring Half Term 
 Mon 24th February Children return to school 
 Fri 4th April End of term for children: 1.20pm KGB, 1.30pm 

PAB, 1.40pm Nursery 
 Fri 4th April No After School Club 
 Mon 7th April – Mon 21st April 2025 Easter Holidays 

Summer Term 2025 
 Tues 22nd April Children return to school 
 Mon 5th May  Spring Bank Holiday 
Mon 26th May – Fri 30th May 2025 Summer Half Term 
Mon 2nd June Children return to school 
Fri 18th July End of term for children: 1.20pm KGB, 1.30pm 

PAB, 1.40pm Nursery 
 Fri 18th July No After School Club 
 Mon 21st July Inset day 4 
 Tues 22rd July Inset day 5 

 



 

Being Our Best Awards – Spring 1 
 Hedgehogs Rabbits  
 Emma N Sapphira LA  
 Independent  Compassionate  
 Being a kind and caring member of the nursery who is always 

looking out for others and looking after the toys. 
For always being a kind member of the nursery and welcoming 

others into your play when they need a friend. 
 

 Oakley M Advait Y  
 Connector Ambitious  
 For great participation during group learning sessions and 

engaging in all of the activities available to him. 
For always working hard on adult led and independent 

activities. Advait is consistent in completing these to a high 
standard. 

 

 

 RD RM RTA  
 Penny P Henry G Adam O  
 Active Compassionate Active  
 For always asking questions to help her 

with her learning. Penny uses resources 
in the class to support her 

understanding further and seeks support 
when needed. 

For always being kind to others. Henry 
has been a great friend and invites 

others to play with him. 

You have been working hard to become 
an active learner in whole class sessions. 

This has enabled you to develop your 
phonics skills and become an 

independent writer! 

 

 Rihaansh P Medha I Betty-Lou Y  
 Compassionate Ambitious Ambitious   
 For always being kind to his classmates 

and adults around the school. Rihaansh 
is a great friend to children in the class, 

making sure everyone is happy. 

For always trying her best and having a 
positive attitude towards her learning. 

Medha consistently challenges herself to 
do independent learning. 

You have developed in confidence to 
read aloud as part of a group. Every day 
you surprise us with new skills and your 

ability to take on a new challenge. 

 

 1H 1L 1R  
 Maghizhini E Indiana F Anwen RH  
 Ambitious & Thinker Independent Inclusive  
 Since joining our school this year, 

Maghizhini has impressed us with the 
effort she has put into her learning. She 
consistently challenges her thinking and 

aims to push her learning to a higher 
level. We are so proud of her. Well 

done! 

For showing excellent perseverance all 
half term in her learning and for not 

giving up when things get tricky. 

For always making new friends and 
being kind to those around her. 

 

 Evelyn S Ramses DS Aya C  
 Ambitious & Connectors Ambitious Thinker  
 Evelyn has worked hard all year to 

become a more ambitious learner. She 
has become more confident in sharing 

her ideas and is making fantastic 
connections in her learning. We are so 

proud of her. Well done, Evelyn! 

For always having a positive attitude and 
for making excellent progress with his 

blending and word reading. 

For trying her best in everything she 
does and making great progress with her 

writing. 

 

 2C 2G 2S  
 Lora D Antonia C Madiha A  
 Compassionate Connector Ambitious  
 For always being willing to offer a kind 

word or a warm hug to a friend who is 
upset. 

For using the knowledge you have 
already to help further build your 

understanding in Maths. You are always 
making great connections. 

For trying her best in all subjects. 
Madiha takes on new challenges with 
enthusiasm and has worked hard to 

develop her self-confidence. 

 

 Teddy R Tyler F Kayhan A  
 Connector & Explorer Explorer Thinker  
 For always being curious and finding 

ways to connect our learning to your 
real - life experiences. 

For exploring vocabulary from stories 
and lots of subjects to help you describe 

and explain your understanding. 
 
 
 
 
 

For thinking carefully about his ideas 
during class discussions and thoughtfully 

responding to questions. 

 



 

 3BH 3H 3P  
 Scarlett C Oliver T Jake T  
 Ambitious Ambitious Active   
 For trying hard to challenge yourself this 

half term, particularly with your 
descriptive writing! Well done. 

For striving to do your best in all lessons 
and challenging yourself with reasoning 

problems in Maths. 

For actively and carefully thinking about 
your choices a lot more this half term. 

You have had some really positive 
growth in your mindset and actions! 

 

 Kaven P Mercie-Beau B William W  
 Thinker Thinker Thinker  
 For challenging yourself in Maths 

lessons and asking questions to deepen 
your understanding. 

For always thinking deeply about 
questions asked and sharing your ideas 

with great enthusiasm. 

For sharing your insightful thoughts in all 
of our lessons. You share exciting facts, 

adventurous vocabulary and are also 
very good at sharing your reasoning, 

especially in maths. 

 

 4P 4T 4VP  
 Jonas V Tejas T Amelie P  
 Ambitious Ambitious Ambitious  
 Jonas never fails to challenge himself in 

all that he does. He goes above and 
beyond to showcase his best learning 

every day! 

For trying your best with class learning, 
especially Science where you have 

excelled. 

For continuing to persevere in your 
learning and always aiming high. You put 

in so much enthusiasm and effort in 
your work. 

 

 Matilda P Isaanvi A Harrison F  
 Thinker Active Thinker  
 Matilda always thinks every idea 

through carefully before putting pen to 
paper to ensure she expresses herself 

articulately. 

Being an active times table superstar 
who contributed massively to 4T’s 
glorious victory in the TTRS battle! 

For always planning out your work and 
writing with detail and precision. You 
also have so many incredible ideas. 

 

 5G 5R 5W  
 Sophie Z Noah T Alvina A  
 Ambitious Compassionate Compassionate  
 Sophie, you always try your utmost to 

succeed in lessons. You listen attentively 
and are able to show your 

understanding clearly. 

Noah, you are an incredibly 
compassionate member of our class. It is 

wonderful to see how much you care 
about others. This is a brilliant quality to 

have. 

I have been so remarkably impressed 
this term with your tenacity, your 

resilience and your fantastic positive 
attitude. You are a brilliant role model 

for others and you are a valued member 
of 5W. 

 

 Gethin H Urooj A Stephanie G  
 Active Independent Inclusive  
 Gethin, you have worked really hard this 

half term to get into the mind of 
Shackleton. I have enjoyed your writing 

about the expedition. 

Urooj, you have shown great 
independence this half term. Your 

independence is helping your learning to 
progress quickly. 

You never fail to put a smile on my face. 
Your wonderful personality inspires 
others and your dedication to being 

everyone’s friend as well as your efforts 
in your work are inspirational! Well 

done! 

 

 6I 6K 6S  
 Ivy W Kaniska M Selena M  
 Independent Active Compassionate  
 Ivy, you have blossomed into a very 

independent and resilient learner. You 
persevere when faced with hurdles. 

For always putting in 100% into your 
learning. You are using your secure 

mathematical understanding to solve 
more complicated problems.  

Selena, you are such a valuable member 
of 6S because of the kindness you show 

to everyone. You work hard to keep 
those around you smiling, and we are all 

lucky to know you. 

 

 Dominique N Ayman B Sienna I  
 Thinker Explorer Ambitious  
 You possess such mature thinking and 

reasoning skills. You also reflect deeply 
about what you write with excellent 

results. 

For your outstanding skills and 
enthusiasm in computing exploring new 

hardware and then being able to 
support your peers with their tasks. Well 

done! 
 

Sienna, your ambition to achieve the 
best you can in your learning is 

admirable. I am so proud of your 
positive attitude, and your 

determination to get out of the learning 
pit. 

 

 



 

 

 

Gastroenteritis / Norovirus Factsheet 
Gastroenteritis  

Gastroenteritis refers to a condition in which a stomach bug, usually a virus, infects the gut and gives 
rise to symptoms such as diarrhoea and vomiting.  
 
Norovirus  
• Norovirus, also known as the ‘winter vomiting bug’ is the most common cause of gastroenteritis in 

England and Wales.  
• Norovirus affects people of all ages and spreads easily from person to person.  
• The virus is transmitted by direct contact with an infected person, consuming contaminated food 

or water or by coming into contact with contaminated surfaces or objects. 
 
Symptoms 
Sudden onset nausea, vomiting and diarrhoea, usually 1-2 days after becoming infected. Other 
symptoms may include fever, a headache and body aches.  
 
Stay at Home 
Stay off school or work until you have not been sick or had diarrhoea for at least 48 hours. 
 
Recovery  
• There is no specific treatment for norovirus and most people will make a full recovery in 2-3 days 

without needing medical assessment or medication.  
• Some people (usually the very young or elderly) may become very dehydrated and require 

hospital admission. It is therefore important to drink plenty of fluids during the illness to avoid 
dehydration. 

• Those with diarrhoea and vomiting should try and avoid attending A&E or their GP surgery unless 
advised to do so by a healthcare professional as this can spread the virus to others.  

 
Prevention 
• Good hand hygiene is essential to preventing Norovirus from spreading. 
• Hands should be washed thoroughly using soap and water (not alcohol gel) after using the toilet, 

before preparing and eating food and after contact with a sick person. Alcohol gel is not effective 
against norovirus, but it can be used in addition to soap and water. 

• Children should be encouraged to wash their hands after using the toilet, after play, before eating 
and on arrival and departure from school (to ensure they do not bring the infection to school or 
take it home). 

• For younger children handwashing should take place under supervision to ensure proper 
technique.  

• Any contaminated clothing or bedding should be washed with detergent at 60°C. 
• Surfaces and touch points (taps, toilet flush handle, door handles) should be cleaned and 

disinfected with a bleach-based cleaner.  
• Stay off school or work until you have not been sick or had diarrhoea for at least 48 hours. 

 
Further Information:  
Diarrhoea and vomiting - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 
How to stop norovirus spreading - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/stop-norovirus-spreading-this-winter-leaflet/how-to-stop-norovirus-spreading


 

 

UKHSA handwashing advice 
 

 

 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/nipc-manual-appendix-1-handwashing.pdf
https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/nipc-manual-appendix-1-handwashing.pdf




We are excited to share that we will be running an Easter Camp at the club 

this year for players of all abilities and experience aged between 4 to 15 

years old. The camp will be led by an ex England under 18 cricketer who is a 

level 2 qualified coach.

The camp will run from Monday 08 April to Friday 12 April from 10am-3pm. 

Its aim will be to develop all players cricketing skills while of course, having 

fun. The cost of the camp is £29 per day, with discounts available for 

booking all five days and siblings.

Players should bring a packed lunch, drinks and bundles of energy!

To book your child's place call Andy ASAP on 07795 831183 or email 

ward_andy@icloud.com

EASTER CAMP 2024

KEMPTON CRICKET CLUB
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

To celebrate it being a Leap Year, we are holding a Sponsored Leap the week of the 26th February – 1st March 

2024. This will take place during school time (PE lessons) and will not only be lots of fun but a good opportunity 

to raise funds for our school.  

 

Each child will complete a series of challenges which will include but not be limited to: 

 

 Hopscotch 

 Leaping like a frog 

 Bouncing like a bunny 

 Hopping on one leg 

 

As the Sponsored Leap will take place during PE lessons, there is nothing additional you need to do, just send 

them in on their usual PE day, wearing their PE clothes and let them leap into action! 

 

You can sponsor your child by completing the sponsorship form attached (the form and sponsorship money 

should be returned to school by Friday 8 March 2024). Alternatively, you can scan the QR code on the bottom 

of this form and pay your sponsorship money online. 

 

We would be grateful for any contribution you can make. Feel free to pass on to family and friends too.  

 

If each child could raise £5 in sponsorship, we could raise almost £3000 towards our £15,000 fundraising target 

for this school year. The money we raise gets spent on extra resources, specific educational enrichment events 

for every single school year, and additional IT equipment. 

 

Thanks for your continued support. 

Riverbridge PTA 
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SPONSORED LEAP: CHILD’S NAME _______________ CLASS _____ 

NAME ADDRESS AND POSTCODE AMOUNT 

PER LAP 

TOTAL 

AMOUNT 

GIFT 

AID* 

/ 

DATA 

PROTECTION 

CONSENT* 

/ 

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

  TOTAL    

 

* Gift Aid enables our charity to claim more on your donation at NO extra cost to you. We need your consent to hold and process your 
personal information, so please tick the ‘Data Protection Box’ when completing this form.  

We take your Privacy seriously at Riverbridge PTA and will only collect and use your personal information for the purpose of managing this 
event. We will never pass your information to any other party. On this occasion we are required to pass your information to HMRC if you 
tick the Gift Aid box. If there are any queries regarding your data held by the Riverbridge PTA, please get in touch as below. 



12 MAY 2024 
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